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	Bowls’ Big Weekend
Bowls England’s Bowls’ Big Weekend is taking place over the Spring Bank Holiday. Clubs up and down the country are being encouraged to open their doors to potential new members from Friday 28th – Monday 31st May.

As we all know, bowls is a socially distanced sport that can be enjoyed by everyone and this is an ideal opportunity for some gentle exercise following the restrictions of the last year.

If you have a friend or relative that would like to try out the sport, bring them down and have an informal game amongst yourselves. Please ensure all players have flat shoes or trainers, and that everyone who visits either scans the NHS QR code or fills out a slip and puts it in the box on the table at the entrance to the club for Track and Trace purposes. Coaching can be arranged at a later date by contacting Steve Bacon on 07870 327568 or Di Hartop on 0116 2676245.




	Club Fixtures
Club friendly fixtures have been confirmed and can be seen on the website (see below). Please make yourselves available where possible. There are several matches and competitions to be arranged, such as the Jean Cartwright Shield. Hopefully these can take place later this season.




	County Competition News
The county competitions are now well underway and we already have semi-finalists in the men’s pairs and triples.

Roger Cooper and Shane Hayes have reached the semi-final of the pairs and they are joined by John Hurst for the triples semi-final. Both matches are taking place at Kingscroft on Sunday 30th May with the pairs starting at 10.00am and the triples following in the afternoon. Supporters would be welcome and if you are attending, please remember to maintain social distancing.

With the National Championships being shortened this year from four weeks to two and a half (Thursday 19th August – Sunday 5th September) there is a change to the normal qualifying. Only the winner of the county final will represent Leicestershire in the majority of events. The exceptions are the Ladies Singles, Ladies Two Wood Singles, Ladies Pairs and Ladies Triples where both county finalists will qualify.

These competitions are coming thick and fast and you can keep up to date with the latest results in the Competitions section of the county website www.bowlsleicestershire.com 


	
Club Competitions
This season’s club competitions have been drawn and are up on noticeboards in the changing rooms with the Open competition draw on the noticeboard near the bar. Please ensure games are played by the closing dates to keep them running smoothly.

The Adnett Pairs takes place on Sunday 6th June at 1.30pm and there are still a couple of places available. This is a mixed pairs competition where partners are drawn. Please contact Roger Bartlett on 0116 2357404 or 07763 108499 to enter.

The Saunders Cup is scheduled for Sunday 25th July at 1.30pm. For this mixed pairs competition, you pick your own partner so you know who to blame beforehand. Again, there are a couple of places available so please contact Roger if you wish to enter.




	League News
The Leicester League has started, with a different format to usual.  Matches are being played in three areas with two rinks at home and two away instead of the usual five rinks at one venue. Two points are awarded for a rink win, one for a draw and four points for the overall score.

The Loughborough Triples League starts on Monday 28th June and teams are only playing each other once this season.  Both Birstall teams are in Division One and the grudge match between the Lighthouse and Sands teams takes place a week later on Monday 5th July.

Due to a number of teams pulling out, the Ladies Friday Triples League has been cancelled for this season.




	Car Sharing
As restrictions ease, car sharing is now possible. Please arrange travel to away matches amongst yourselves and only travel together if you feel safe to do so. Guidance is available on the gov.uk website by searching for “Travelling within England” in the Coronavirus (COVID-19) section.




	Welfare
We are probably all aware of a member that is currently unwell or you may be unwell yourself.  Please let Welfare Officers Janet Wildbore or Brian Hancock know so that they can be contacted and members can be kept up to date on their progress.




	Club Website and Facebook Page
For the latest news about the club, please visit the website www.birstallbowlingclub.co.uk  where you can register to receive the latest updates by email.  Just click on “Sign up to our Email Alerts” to get notification when a new news item is added. We also have a Facebook page, to visit that, go to a search engine and type in “Birstall Bowling Club Facebook”.




